North Cache School Community Council Meeting
November 8, 2016 2:45 pm
North Cache Media Center

MINUTES

Attending: Terry Williams, Jake Hall, Jill Baker, Carmen Sorenson, Becky Neilson, Wendee
Radmall, Teri Rhodes, and Stephanie Swainston
Not Attending: Vanessa Alder, Mike Peterson, and Jennifer Beach

A motion was made to approve the minutes from the October 19th meeting by Carmen
Sorenson. Wendee Radmall seconded the motion. The motion was approved.

A motion was made to approve the new chair and vice-chair by Terry Williams. Jillian Baker
nominated Jennifer Beach as Chair and Jake Hall as Vice-Chair. It was seconded by Vanessa
Alder. A motion to elect Jennifer Beach and Jake Hall was placed and approved.

Terry Williams presented the 2015-2016 Final Trust Lands Report. The Trust Lands money was
budgeted into the AMP program, class size reduction, software packages and hardware. The
software included STAR reading and ALEKS math programs. The Plan included three goals.
Goal 1: Increase writing skills across the curriculum. The Utah Compose program was used to
measure growth, as was the writing portion of the SAGE test. The baseline proficiency was
56%. The proficiency dropped to 53%. The goal wasn’t fully accomplished.

Goal 2: Increase math proficiency by 2% and have students earn 1 credit of math towards
graduation requirements. 95% of the students earned 1 credit of math. This was an increase
from the previous year, which was 94%. The math proficiency was not increased by 2%. That
portion of the goal was not met. PLCS, formative assessments, ALEKS, and AMP were all
used to help reach the goal.

Goal 3: Increase SAGE scores by 5%. The SAGE includes English, math and science. The
scores are as follows:

Subject 2014-2015 2015-2016

English 56% 53%
Math 61% 59%

Science 62% 57%

The goal of increasing scores was not met. Scores in all subjects decreased. The steps to
reaching the goal included intervention classes(team taught), homeroom help, computers for
practice tests, and AMP.



The behavioral component was a character assembly. Fight the New Drug was the intended
assembly, but it was never scheduled. There was a budget of $1500.

The money budgeted for AMP was split between the goals.

The entire report can be found on the North Cache website or at the North Cache front office.
The goals were not met. It has been difficult to identify the reasons for the decrease in SAGE
scores.

Terry Williams gave a report on the Netsmartz assembly. It was held on November 1, 2016.
The assembly was for the 8th graders only. It was done in one large group. The presenter was
Elizabeth Jones, a Weber State Professor. The objective of the assembly is to create greater
digital citizenship. This fits into the Trustlands Plan for North Cache. The assembly covered
cyberbullying, cyberstalking, internet safety, pornography, sexting, and texting while driving.
THe students responded well the Elizabeth Jones. She kept their attention. It was beneficial to
have the students learn about internet safety from a different perspective. Terry Williams
suggested the assembly be shown to both classes in the future.

The Trust Lands Plan training video was shown. The video explains how Trust Land revenues
are generated and invested. The video also explains how the monies are spent to benefit public
schools. The video also explains the purpose of the School Community Council and how a
School Land Trust plan is created. The video can be found on the School Land Trust website.
The Trust Lands Plan for North Cache is on the North Cache website.

The motion to adjourn the meeting was placed and approved

Next meeting has been scheduled for December 13th at 2:45 p.m.



